MINUTES SHARON BOARD OF SELECTMEN

May 1, 2017

The meeting of the Sharon Board of Selectmen was called to order at 6:30pm in the Library at Sharon High School with Chairman Walter B. Roach, Clerk John J. McGrath, Selectman William A. Heitin and Town Administrator Frederic E. Turkington, Jr.

Warrant Article Review

Mr. Turkington updated the Board on the status of Article 28, the citizen petition related to the Gavins Pond area. Over the past few weeks, several discussions took place to come to consensus with respect to the intent of the citizen petition.

Mr. Turkington provided the Board with a revised map showing the three parcels that would be created – the soccer fields will remain under the control of the Board of Selectmen, the area containing the wells and the pond will be under the control of the Water Commissioners and the remainder of the land will be under the care, custody and control of the Conservation Commission.

Selectman Heitin is glad time was spent to get an understanding of the issue and the legalities of the citizen's petition. He pointed out that in 1993, the town went through the same process but it was never implemented. Selectman McGrath agreed with Selectman Heitin's comments. Chairman Roach is happy this is going to Town Meeting.

MOTION: To support the article and motion was amended

(McGrath - Heitin) 3-0 **PASSES**

Adjournment

MOTION: To adjourn at 6:38pm (Heitin - McGrath) 3-0 PASSES